
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of Vicinity Energy Kansas City, Inc.’s  )          File No. HT-2021-0245 
Adjustment to Its PACC Tariff  )          Tracking No. YH-2021-0156 
 

NOTICE OF CORRECTION 
   

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), through 

Staff Counsel’s Office, and for its Notice of Correction, states as follows: 

1. On July 30, 2021, Vicinity Energy Kansas City, Inc. (“Vicinity”) filed its Notice 

Regarding August Production Adjustment Cost Clause Filing (“Notice”) stating that it would 

make a PACC filing no later than February 1, 2022, as required by the tariff. 

2. On October 20, 2021, Staff filed its Report and Recommendation. 

      3. On page 2 of its Memorandum, Staff states, “Vicinity estimates the impact 

from extending the recovery period could be as much as a **  ** increase over 

the base rate under normal PACC treatment.” The sentence should read: Vincinity 

estimates the impact from not extending the recovery period could be as much as  

a **   ** increase over the base rate under normal PACC treatment.” 

WHEREFORE, Staff respectfully submits its Notice of Correction. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Casi Aslin 
Casi Aslin,  
Mo. Bar No. 67934 
Senior Counsel 
P.O Box 360 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65102 
Phone:  (573) 751-8517 
Fax:  (573) 751-9285 
E-mail:  casi.aslin@psc.mo.gov 

Attorney for the Staff of the  
Missouri Public Service Commission 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, 

transmitted by facsimile, or electronically mailed to all parties and/or counsel of record on  

this 25th day of October, 2021. 

 

/s/ Casi Aslin 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


